
 

SENDIteach workshop 2 on digital technologies in physical 

education for early childhood education and physical 

education teachers in the Faculty of Rehabilitation at the Jozef 

Pilsudski University of Physical Education in Warsaw (AWF 

Warsaw), 13.12.2023  

 

Participants: 30 ECE & PE teachers  

At AWF Warsaw, as part of the SENDIteach project, 30 early childhood education (ECE) and 

physical education (PE) teachers from the province of Masovia participated in workshops on 

digital technologies in the practice of teachers supporting PE students with special educational 

needs. It started calmly with a theoretical introduction about the project itself, the results of 



2 

focus group interviews, the digital skills assessment and self-efficacy of ECE and PE teachers, 

the applications for PE classes, teaching strategies for inclusive PE, and motor literacy. After 

lunch, the workshop was moved to the gym, in the practical part, where the MULTIBALL 

system unleashed unprecedented levels of joy, creativity, and fun among the participants 

simulating various special needs. Elements of boccia for pupils with physical disabilities were 

used for the demonstration of applications presented during the theoretical part of the 

workshop. The same was done with elements of goalball for pupils with visual impairments. 

In the end, participants achieved certificates and shared their opinions about the workshop in 

the online survey. The workshop was coordinated by the Polish SENDIteach team under the 

supervision of Prof. AWF Natalia Morgulec-Adamowicz (national coordinator of the 

SENDIteach project) and with the support of Dr. Anna Ogonowska-Słodownik, Dr. Grzegorz 

Bednarczuk, Dr. Zuzanna Mazur, prof. Andrzej Kosmol and Joanna Żuchowska under the 

watchful eye of IT specialist Szymon Rzeźnik 


